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Helpful Hints on Blood and Serum Submissions to GPLN
By: Len Chappell

Serum or Blood quantity:
For up to 8 serological tests per sample, companies should send

At least 0.5 ml (500 microliters) of serum.
1.5 ml whole blood. Do not overfill the tubes for maximum yield.

Shipping Serum:
If you pull the serum off of the blood clot, it can be held for 2 days in
the refrigerator until shipped. 
Serum should be shipped next day delivery with ice packs. 

Shipping Blood:

After blood collection, allow the blood to remain at room
temperature for 3–6 h. 

At this point, you should have separation between the serum
and the blood clot.

Never hold blood at room temperature for more than 24 h. Holding
it for longer than 24 h allows for bacterial growth that can interfere
with results. 
Ship the separated blood on cool packs for next day delivery. 

Should a Company Ship Blood or Pulled Serum to GPLN?

Sending pulled serum (without the clot) is preferred over blood.

In Summary, the general rule on sending blood is… if you estimate that GPLN should receive
the sample within 48 h of collection, it is okay to send blood.  Sending blood that will be over
72 h old when it arrives at GPLN can adversely affect your results. 
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